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June 26, 2024 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians/Caregivers and Community Members: 
 
This letter is to provide an update about the attendance boundary changes for Avondale Public School, Hollywood 
Public School, and Bayview Middle School.  
 
On June 19, the Board of Trustees approved the expansion of the attendance boundaries of Hollywood PS and Bayview 
MS to include portions of the Avondale PS attendance area effective September 1, 2025. This boundary change was 
approved to reduce overcrowding at Avondale PS.  The approved changes are illustrated in the attached maps.   
 
Students currently attending Avondale PS and who live within impacted portions of the Avondale PS attendance area as 
of the end of the 2024-25 school year can stay at Avondale PS until they graduate.  Siblings of students will also be able 
to attend Avondale PS if their older sibling is attending Avondale PS at the time that they enter the school. 
 
As another way to reduce overcrowding at Avondale PS, the Board also approved that Finch PS and Cummer Valley MS 
be the designated schools for future residential developments located at 4955 Yonge Street / 19 Hollywood Avenue, 
179-181 Sheppard Avenue East, 145 Sheppard Avenue East, 105 Sheppard Avenue East / 24-26 Leona Drive, 2-12 
Oakburn Crescent, and 48-60 Avondale Avenue / 25-55 Glendora Avenue / 17-19 Bales Avenue, effective immediately.     
 
Long-Term Accommodation Planning for the Area: 
 
The relocation of Avondale Elementary Alternative School from the Avondale site, effective in September 2024, and the 
boundary changes described above help to reduce the overcrowding at Avondale PS for the next few years.    However, 
enrolment is expected to continue to grow, and some portables are likely to be required.  
 
The Board will continue to pursue opportunities for building new school capacity in the Yonge-Sheppard area to 
support student accommodation over the long-term.  Future school capacity in this area will complement other 
projects that are already underway like expansions to Hollywood PS and McKee PS. 
 
More information about this boundary review, the impacted addresses, and on how the TDSB manages City growth and 
intensification can be found at these TDSB web sites: 
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Strategy-Planning/Search-All-Reviews/id/192 
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Find-your/School 
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Strategy-Planning/Managing-City-Growth-and-Intensification 
 
We would like to thank all the parents/guardians/caregivers and community members who dedicated their valuable 
time by participating in the consultation process and attending the public meeting. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact your Principal and/or Superintendent. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Dominic Giorgi Marwa Hamid 
Superintendent of Education LN 12  Superintendent of Education LN 8 
 
C.c. Weidong Pei, Trustee Ward 12 
C.c. James Li, Trustee Ward 13 
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Avondale PS to Hollywood PS and Bayview MS Boundary Change and 
New Residential Development Redirections 

English This document contains important information.  Please take it to someone who can 
read English or to your School Office so that they can arrange for an interpreter or 
translation. 

French Le présent document contient des renseignements importants. Veuillez le montrer 
à une personne qui comprend l’anglais écrit ou au bureau de votre école qui 
prendra les dispositions requises pour engager un interprète ou un traducteur. 
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